From: Sent: To: Subject:

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

## Dear Cumberland Council,

I am writing to express my strong objection to the proposal for the construction and operation of an organic waste transfer station at 109A Church Street, Lidcombe, NSW 2141, Lot 1 DP 778492. I believe that this project would have detrimental effects on the community and the environment, and I urge you to reconsider this decision.

Lidcombe has been my home since I first arrived in Australia, and I have been living here for over 20+ years. It is a peaceful and quiet suburb where my children and grandchildren have grown up. I am deeply concerned that building a waste transfer station in this area would disrupt the tranquility and harmony we have enjoyed for so long.

One of my primary concerns is the impact on traffic congestion. The recent construction of numerous apartments has already resulted in increased traffic along Church Street. Introducing waste transfer trucks into the equation would only exacerbate the problem, leading to further congestion and inconvenience for residents. I can't bear the thought of dust, fumes, and air pollution becoming a constant presence in Lidcombe, making it unpleasant to go for evening walks with my family.

Moreover, the presence of a waste transfer station would pose significant health risks to residents. The potential exposure to hazardous substances and emissions can have adverse effects on our well-being. It is essential to prioritize the health and safety of the community when making decisions of this nature.

Additionally, the proposed waste transfer station would have a detrimental impact on our local environment. Lidcombe is known for its natural beauty and green spaces, which contribute to a healthy and sustainable living environment. Introducing a facility that handles organic waste could compromise the cleanliness and integrity of our surroundings, leading to soil contamination and other ecological concerns.

I respectfully request that you take into consideration the views and concerns of the community when evaluating this proposal. I urge you to prioritize the preservation of our residential well-being, traffic management, and the protection of our local environment. Please reassess the potential consequences that the organic waste transfer station may bring to our cherished community.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. I trust that you will make a decision that reflects the best interests of the Lidcombe community and the values we hold.

Yours sincerely,